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DB200 Provincial Letter 3 (November)
Word and Eucharist

Dear Youth, Dear Mission Partners, Dear Brothers and Sisters of the Salesian Family,

The peace of the Lord be with you always! For the month of November, our DB200 “charismatic
binomial” is “Word and Eucharist”, meaning, of course, “Word of God” and “Jesus really present in the Mass
and in the Tabernacle of our churches.” “God’s Word” and “Jesus in the Eucharist” constitute the twofold table
at which God nourishes our daily life, sowing in it seeds of eternal life. Don Bosco used to say: “The reform of
people’s lives cannot be achieved unless we offer them the bread of God’s divine word” (MB IX 1000)

Last month we reflected on Prayer, our “speaking to God”. This month we are asked to reflect on “God
speaking to us”. God speaks to us in two different ways, a natural way and a supernatural way.

God speaks to us in a natural way through our mind and our conscience. Our mind, if used well, hears
God’s word enshrined in Nature: “The heavens are telling the glory of God; and the firmament proclaims his
handiwork” (Ps 19[18]:1). God speaks to us in a natural way also through our conscience. Conscience is God’s
word in our heart. It encourages us to do good and avoid evil. If we choose to do good, conscience praises us. If,
unfortunately, choose to do evil, conscience reproaches us. Don Bosco, all his life, helped the young to hear
God’s word in nature and in conscience,

God speaks to us also in a supernatural way. He does so through his chosen spokesmen, the prophets of
Israel (Abraham, Moses, David, Elijah, Isaiah, Jeremiah ef al). God does so especially through his
Only-begotten Son, the Incarnate Word Our Lord Jesus Christ. Holy Scripture, especially when read out during
the first part of the Mass, conveys to us the supernatural Word of God. To hear this Word, we need to receive
the supernatural gift of faith. In faith, God’s Word becomes “a lamp to my feet and a light to my path” (Ps
119[118]:105). Faith is the God-given capacity to hear, understand, and respond to God’s Word. Let us ask for
the gift of faith!

It is also only through faith that we are able to appreciate the immense gift God has given us in the Blessed
Sacrament of Jesus® Body and Blood. In it, Jesus gives himself to us as spiritual food for eternal life. In the
Holy Mass, in the Tabernacle, Jesus is really present in his full humanity and divinity. Let us treasure this
wonderful presence! Let us treasure every opportunity to take part in Holy Mass, every opportunity to visit
Jesus present in the Tabernacle! Don Bosco says: “Frequent Communion and daily Mass are the columns that
support an educational institution.” (MB 111 354)

The eternal life nurtured by Word and Eucharist is the same eternal life we ask for our deceased dear ones,
whom we remember in a special way during the month of November.
Wishing you a Happy November, in Jesus Mary Joseph DonBosco, I am, Yours affectionately,

Y

Fr. Lanfranco M. Fedrigotti SDB
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